From: Laleunesse, Kristen<Kristen.Lajeunesse@vermont.gov>

Sent on: Thursday, September 12, 2024 1:51:19 PM

To: GMCB - Health Systems Finances<GMCB.HealthSystemsFinances@vermont.gov>; Foster,
Owen<Owen.Foster@vermont.gov>; Barrett, Susan<Susan.Barrett@vermont.gov>; Barber,
Michael<Michael.Barber@vermont.gov>; Walsh, Thom<Thom.Walsh@vermont.gov>; Murman,
David<David.Murman@vermont.gov>; Lunge, Robin<Robin.Lunge@vermont.gov>; Holmes,
Jessica A.<Jessica.A.Holmes@vermont.gov>; Hengstler, Mark<Mark.Hengstler@vermont.gov>;
LaJeunesse, Kristen<Kristen.Lajeunesse(@vermont.gov>

Subject: Public Comment: Hospital Budget 2024-09-12T13:51:15Z

A new GMCB Public Comment has been received.
Submit Time: 9/12/2024 1:51:15 PM

Name: Tammi Tandy
Affiliation: UVYMMC
Town/City: Burlington

Topic: Hospital Budget

Comment: Dear Board Members, As you thoughtfully consider the UVYMHN budget request | would like to ask
the board to take into consideration that in the past year we have seen an increase of 24,000 new and unique
patients at UVMMC; which is the only Academic Level 1 Trauma Center in the state of Vermont. On behalf of
our patients and communities that we serve, my hope is that the board will strongly consider approving the
current proposed budget. Approval of this budget will empower the staff's ability to provide healthcare access
and properly support the increased patient volumes. As volumes are not projected to decrease and staff
responsibilities are projected to increase, it would be expected that our infrastructure will need to grow in
capacity in order to properly provide care for our patients. Further budget cuts would handicap our capacity to
continue providing the best healthcare we can to our community now and into the future. "Many hands make
light work" emphasizes the importance of teamwork and cooperation. This idiom represents how a tough,
"heavy” task can become “lighter” easier, quicker, and cost effective when multiple people are able to help. My
hope is that you will agree and therefore accept and pass the proposed budget. Thank you in advance for your
time and consideration.
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